0 194—0({
HENLEY & HENLEY

Attorneys at Law
47 West Street
Annapolis, MD 21401

www.henleylaw.net

i Annapolis (410) 2800530
Centreville (410) 7582217

Facsimile (410) 280-2029

Robin K. Henley, Esq.

October 8, 2019

Anne Arundel County, MD
Right of Way Division

PO Box 2700

Annapolis, MD 21404

Dear Anne Arundel County, MD, Right of Way Division:

National Waste Managers, Inc./Chesapeake Terrace currently has pending before
the Maryland Department of Environment an application for a permit to operate a rubble
landfill on property located in the Odenton area of Anne Arundel County adjacent to the
intersection of Patuxent Road and Conway Road. | am writing on behalf of the applicant
to invite you to a Public Informational Meeting.

The Maryland Department of Environment (MDE) has been processing this
application through its five phase permitting process. As part of that process, MDE staff
has requested that the applicant schedule a Public Informational Meeting as it concludes
its review of the Phase Il Application summarizing the geologic and hydrogeological
investigation and evaluation of this site, and continues with its Phase IIl studies on the
engineering design and operational procedures for the Chesapeake Terrace facility.

You are being contacted as either a public official of Anne Arundel County oras a
neighboring landowner to advise of the time and place of the Public Informational
Meeting. This meeting will begin at 6:00 p.m. on November 21, 2019 at:

The DoubleTree by Hilton Annapolis

210 Holiday Court

Annapolis, Maryland 21401

Meeting Room Location: Mailsail and East Rooms

The first part of the meeting will involve informational booths with pictorial
presentations related to the design, operation, and closure of the facility. During this
portion of the meeting, engineers will be available to answer general questions about
landfill design and concepts. At 7:15 p.m., the engineering design team will explain the
development of the facility, followed by a questions and answer session.



